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October 4, 2023 

Bloor Street West Culvert Replacement 
over Elmcrest Creek 

Contract: 22ECS-BE-04BSE 
Start Date: December 05, 2022 NEW End Date: June 2024 

*Timeline is subject to change.

This notice provides an update on the replacement of the Bloor Street West Culvert over Elmcrest 
Creek. Work on this project is currently behind schedule due to utility conflicts and material supply chain 
issues. The City’s contractor is working diligently to complete the remainder of the project. Due to these 
delays, work is now expected to be completed by June 2024.  

The roadway is expected to be reopened to bidirectional traffic by December 2023, followed by a winter 
shutdown until April 2024. The project team is currently investigating ways to improve the schedule. 
We understand this project has inconvenienced businesses and residents along Bloor Street West. We 
appreciate your patience with the ongoing construction.  

MAP OF WORK AREA  

WORK STATUS TO DATE 

To date, the following work has been completed: 
 Installed the north half of the new culvert, including the parapet wall with aluminum railing and

armour stone retaining walls.
 Protection and relocation of conflicting underground and overhead utilities.
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REMAINING WORK  

In the coming months, the City’s contractor will be completing the following work: 
 Install new culvert and construct new armour stone retaining walls on the south side of Bloor 

Street West at Elmcrest Creek. 
 Remove and replace the concrete parapet wall with aluminum railing, sidewalk, curb and 

gutter, asphalt and steel beam guide rail. 
 Stabilize and restore all disturbed areas, including the watercourse in the immediate vicinity of 

the culvert. 

NEED MORE INFORMATION?  

If you have questions about this construction project, please contact staff listed below. 

Contract 22ECS-BE-04BSE 

Field Ambassador  Mohsen Fathi, 647-500-0031, Mohsen.Fathi@ghd.com 

TTY Hearing Impaired Service  
416-338-0889  
(Daily 8 a.m. to 5 p.m., closed holidays)  

General inquiries  311  

Website  toronto.ca/etobicokecentre 

 

Thank you for your patience.  Building a great city takes time. Better infrastructure for all of us is worth the wait 

 




